STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

March 19, 2013

I.  Attendance.  The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:00 p.m., March 19, 2013 at 33 Duck Haven Pointe.  The following Directors officers, and employees were present: 


A.  Randy Hall, President


B.  Kay Cason, Vice President


C.  Jamie Howell, Director


D.  Harold Watson, Director


E.  Steven Schmidt, S & T General Manager 

II.     Recurring Reports.


A.  Swim and Tennis General Manager's Report.  Steven reported a problem with the new coating applied to the courts in August of 2012 and will notify the vendor about arranging an assessment of the problem and repairs under warranty.  A single water stand will be obtained to replace the 5 water jugs presently used to provide water for players.  The single point of service will reduce the time and effort required to provide water and ice.  The Board authorized Steven to purchase the materials needed to construct the stand.  The Board confirmed its approval for the Easter egg hunt scheduled for Saturday, March 30th at the S & T facility.  Steven will provide a detailed proposal for the Summer Kickoff event tentatively scheduled for May 18th.  Present plans call for live music, a crawfish boil, and other activities around the pool.  Steven advised the Board that the positions of Swim Team Manager and S & T Pool Manager will be filled by the same individual this summer.  Harold will schedule a meeting with Steven and a local vendor to discuss the food service from the concession stand for the purpose of optimizing the menu in terms of offering foods that are readily available via periodic delivery, non-perishable, and attractive to the demographic which most frequently uses the pool.  The General Manager sought and was granted permission to adjust the charges levied for tennis lessons given at the S&T facility, but his request for a waiver of the current limit of 6 visits per year by guests was withheld pending further study.   



1.  Facility Upgrade Project.  Jamie updated the Board on the ongoing project to repair and repaint portions of the S & T facility.  Progress has been slowed by less than optimal weather conditions but the concrete coating to be used in the locker rooms and the concrete apron immediately next to the building is scheduled to be completed by mid-April in order to permit use of the facility by the swim team beginning on April 18th.  Jamie will meet with a vendor that installs rubber-based floor coverings designed specifically for gymnasium and fitness center applications and will obtain an estimate for replacing the carpet in the fitness room with a more appropriate type of floor treatment. 



2.  Non-Resident S&T Memberships.  The Board discussed the marketing of associate, memberships.  To date, only 4 or  5 memberships of the 40 available have been sold.  Randy advised that all of last year's associate members have been contacted by letter to offer them first refusal of the memberships available in 2013.  Plans are underway to advise Members that a limited number of associate memberships are available if they would like to market them to their non-member friends and family members.



3.  Fitness Center Age Requirement.  The minimum age for use of the fitness center by members and paying non-members was lowered from 18 to 16 years of age.


B.  Covenant Violation Report.  Tabled


C.  Financial Issues Report.  Tabled.

III.  Current Projects/Issues.


A.  Preparation for the Annual Members' Meeting.  Kay reported on the activities of the Nominating Committee and stated that 3 candidates were placed on the ballots mailed to the members.  Additional nominations will be taken from the floor ant the annual Members Meeting.  The Board discussed the order of presentation for the Boards presentation to the Members and assignments were clarified.  



1.  The Board discussed the possible use of an electronic ballot to increase the number of Members who vote in order to attain the current 60% quorum requirement.  Harold will design an e-mail-based ballot and circulate it to the Directors for comment and possible use if it becomes apparent attaining the minimum number of votes needed for a quorum is problematic and unlikely.  Door-to-door canvasing may also be employed to collect ballots but only as a last resort and only within 2 - 3 days of the date of the meeting.



2.  Randy made a motion to suspend the voting privilege of Members who are delinquent in paying their annual Maintenance Assessment and/or Swim and Tennis dues on April 1.  The motion was seconded by Kay and passed by unanimous vote of the Directors present.  

IV.  Legacy Projects/Issues.  None were discussed due to time constraints.

V .  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 P.M. with thanks to all those attending.  The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for April 3, 2013.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

